
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Saturday 25th November:  Bilbao International 

Church (BIC) has their special Thanksgiving Meal.  

This event has been a huge opportunity for 

evangelism in the past and is always very well 

attended.  Pray for wisdom in the preparation and 

for enthusiasm from the congregation as they 

invite friends and family to come along. 

One-to-one discipleship:  Pray for this ministry of 

discipleship as the BIC team meet with various 

individuals to help them grow in their faith and 

walk with God, whilst building up leaders for 

church ministry.  Praise God for the interest and 

enthusiasm of those being discipled and pray that 

God will raise up leaders for the church. 

Pray for Eduardo as he pastors the Spanish church 

(Sarriko), that God would give him wisdom in 

leadership and that he would be encouraged in 

his ministry as he faithfully leads.  Pray for Anna, 

his wife and the various ministries she is involved 

in both in Sarriko and BIC, that God would give 

them both strength and vision. 

Joaquin Hernandez is the General Secretary of 

GBU.  His ministry involves oversight of the 

various ministries of GBU:  Graduate ministries, 

Student Work, High School Ministries, and the 

Publishing branch (Andamio).  Pray that God 

would give him strength and wisdom as he leads 

the team and oversees the work of GBU.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pray for the preparation for the GBG (graduates 

and professionals) conference in December, for 

the speakers as they prepare to bring the word of 

God.  Pray that God would guide them clearly and 

that he would use them to challenge and 

encourage those who attend.   The main speaker 

is Dan Strange and the theme of the conference is 

God with us.  Pray also for those leading the kids 

and young people’s program as they prepare. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

November 2023 

Pray points: 
 
For the Thanksgiving Meal and Celebration, 
that many would come along, and the gospel 
would be presented clearly and those visiting 
would feel the warmth of God’s people. 
 
For Eduardo and Anna as they serve God, that 
they would be strengthened and encouraged. 
 
For God to raise up leaders that are grounded 
in his word and with a vision for extending 
God’s kingdom 
 
For the preparation for the GBG conference in 
December. 

 
 

 


